
 Election Congratulations 

   
     Portage Township Trustees’ meetings are held on the first and third Monday 
of each month at 7:00 p.m. Meetings are open to the public and everyone is 
welcome to attend. Time is permitted at the beginning of each meeting for 
public comment.  The sole purpose of the meetings is to manage the operation 
of the township in a public forum.  
     Come to a meeting, find out what is happening in Portage Township and get 
to know the elected officials and employees. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             
               

 

  A long time coming.  
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Township Hall 
Office/Garage 

2501 E. State Road 
419-732-3543 

 

 

Elected Officials 
Fiscal Officer: 
Judy Johannsen 
419-732-3543 

 
 

Trustees: 
Sam Conte 

419-732-2302 
(Chairman) 

 

Keith Heileman 
419-656-2767 

 

Molly Sass 
419-734-3081 

 

Zoning Inspector: 
Mary Gardner 

 

Zoning Office 
Hours: 

Mon.:  5:30pm – 7:00pm 
Sat.:  8:30am – 10:00am  

419-734-7296 
 
 

 www.portagetownship.net 

CHRISTMAS TREE COLLECTION    
LIVE Christmas trees will be collected at the curb until January 22nd.  
Remember to remove all decorations and tinsel from the trees. After that date, 
trees will be picked up at the next Brush Pick- Up.  
Reminder: Brush pick-up always occurs on the first Tuesday of EVERY month. 
 

 
 

 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year  

from  

Portage Township Elected Officials and Employees  
                    

 

Congratulations to Sam Conte and  
Keith Heileman for a  

successful re -election for Portage 
Township  Trustee.  

 

Always Welcome 

Ohio History Winter Tidbit 
March 15, 1869 

Cincinnati Red Stockings 
became 1st pro baseball 
team. They posted 57-0 
record that year. It remains 
the only perfect season in 
pro baseball history. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS!  

 

     Please assist the fire department in 
keeping the fire hydrant on or near your 
property clear of snow. Do not push snow up 
to the fire hydrant when cleaning snow away 
from your driveway. 
     Please make sure your mailbox is securely 
in place for the upcoming winter snow. It is 
the resident’s responsibility to make sure the 
mailbox is secure at all times. It is much 
easier to fix before it’s too late…and the cold 
weather is upon us! The township road crew 
do their best to not throw snow onto the 
mailboxes. 

 
 

                      National Wreaths Across America                          

The National Theme for 2017:  

 I’m an American, Yes, I am. 
Each December on National Wreaths Across America Day, 
the mission to Remember, Honor and Teach is carried out 

by coordinating wreath-laying ceremonies at Arlington 
National Cemetery, as well as over 1,200 additional 
locations in all 50 U.S. states, at sea, and abroad. 
A Veteran’s Wreath will be placed at cemeteries in  

Portage Township to honor our veterans. 
It is a heartwarming sight to pass the cemeteries and see 
the red-bowed wreaths placed on the graves of veterans. 

There are approximately 5,360 veterans interred in  
Ottawa County cemeteries. 

 

 

 Looking Backé                My Icebox Needs Ice!! 
Before electrical or gas-powered refrigeration was available, ice was taken from the bay during the  

winter months and stored in large insulated buildings for future use. 

                      
Ice delivery in Gypsum.                       Ice being cut out of the bay.                Ice blocks heading up conveyer belt.  
 

A contract was established with USG to operate an Ice Company at the edge of the shoreline, just to the east 
where Plasterbed Road made it’s turn toward the east.  The ice was not used in food but stored in a large 
wooden box, zinc or tin-lined, with a compartment for large chunks of ice and an area with shelves for storing 
perishable food items. The ice was sold by the pound. For delivery purposes, the iceman relied on a number 
card which was placed in one of the front windows of the home to indicate how many pounds  
were requested on a particular delivery day (usually in weights of 25, 50, 75, or 100 pounds).  
Sometimes the blocks of ice were wrapped in newspaper to help delay the melting process.  

What was ODOT doing at the corner of Christy Chapel and SR163 for sooooo long? 
 
   

 

 

 

A north/south collapsed storm drain was 
found on the corner of  

Christy Chapel Road and SR163. 
A 42ò corrugated pipe rusted out, 

causing the road to wash out.  Once 
ODOT began the project, it became 

more extensive to correct the problem. 

Christy Chapel Road south of SR163 was 
closed for over a week, with ODOT working  

to repair the storm drain.  
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Ottawa County is Peaking with 55 years of 
Generosity through Holiday Bureau 

 

     Ottawa County Holiday Bureau is  
busy getting ready for the days of  
sharing and caring with local families.   
Since 1962, the Ottawa County Holiday Bureau 
has helped local residents have a Merry 
Christmas by providing food, toys and essentials. 
The Holiday Bureau works closely with Port 
Clinton’s Salvation Army, which provides toys.  
The whole process comes together due to many 
devoted volunteers and hard work.  Many venues 
are responsible for all the giving such as churches, 
businesses, schools, clubs, organizations and 
individuals. Ida Rupp Library uses ‘food for fines’ 
as a contribution to Holiday Bureau. 
     Applications for assistance and donation boxes 
are available throughout the community at local 
churches, schools, libraries, post offices and 
various merchants. You must have an application. 
Distribution will be Saturday, December 16th, 
serving close to 400.  

 

 

 

 NEW YEARôS EVE 
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BABY 
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PORTAGE TOWNSHIP ROAD SALT 

 

The Ottawa County 2018 road salt bid was awarded to 

Detroit Salt Company. The township orders road salt 

from the county according to need. 

How did the salt get to Detroit in the first place? 

     Some 400 million years ago, a vast expanse of salt 

deposits formed under much of Michigan, including the 

city of Detroit. Scientists believe this area was filled with 

salty sea water, much like the Great Salt Lake in Salt Lake 

City, Utah. Through several climate changes, a process of 

layering began, leaving deposits of salt and other minerals 

behind in Michigan. The existence of rock salt in the 

Detroit area was discovered in 1895.  
     Approximately 1,000 feet of rock lie atop the vein of 

salt.  Miners scale loose pieces of rock salt from the roof 

and side walls. Huge front-end loaders remove and 

transport the blasted rock salt to the primary crusher. 

Loaders dump 12-ton loads of salt into a powerful spinning 

crusher, where large pieces are quickly devoured, emerging 

no larger than eight inches in diameter. There are several 

more salt crushing steps before being transported to the 

hoisting shaft. The skip hoist elevator then brings 10-ton 

loads to the surface in a matter of seconds. Upon reaching 

the surface, the salt is sent to either a rail car for shipping 

or stacking conveyor to store for later use.  

  

 

 



 

 

 
Portage Township 
Winter Activities 

December 2017   
4 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm 
5 Brush Pick-Up 
18 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm 
25 Christmas Day 
29 Year End Meeting – 8:30 am 
January 2018 
1 Happy New Year   
3 Brush Pick-Up 
15 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm 
15 Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
22 Christmas Tree Pick-up 
February 2018 
5 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm 
6 Brush Pick-Up 
14 Valentine’s Day 
19 President’s Day 
19 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm              
March 2018 
5 Trustee Meeting – 7:00pm 
6 Brush Pick-Up 
11 Daylight Savings Starts 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Township Community Room  

    The Township Community Room has been widely used over the last year.  It is wonderful to see so many 
residents using the Community Room. The room can hold up to 40 people. The room offers 10 – eight-foot 
tables and 40 chairs. There are no kitchen facilities; so adjust your menu accordingly. If you are interested in 
using the Community Room, please call Trustee Molly Sass at 419-734-3081. Please leave a message with your 
name, address, phone number and the date you are wanting. The Community Room is only offered to Portage 
Township residents.  A resident may not reserve the community room for a friend living outside of the 
township. You will be asked to fill out a user agreement and pay a $100.00 cleaning deposit to use the 
Community Room. The Community Room MUST be left as clean as you found it. The deposit will be a township 
check mailed after the next township meeting. 
 

Need A Book to  Read This Winter??  

The ‘FREE' library is located  
on the west side of the Township Office. It is open  
365 days a year! Come take a book and enjoy 
reading! The books are for all ages!  When the winter 
weather is snowy, curl up and read a book! The book 
selection is always changing and for all ages. We 
were noticed and complimented on our Township 
Lending Library on Facebook! 

 

WINTERTIME: 
DO YOU KNOW YOUR COLORS?  
In Portage Township, we have private roads, state 
highways, county roads and township roads. 
There are different colored trucks that take care 
of these roads. 
BLUE: Portage Township Snow Plow 
RED: Ottawa County Highway Department 
WHITE: ODOT 
 The township is responsible for the maintenance 
and weather-related factors on township roads. 
 


